A regular meeting of the Municipal Council was held in the Council Chamber, Municipal Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1989 May 01 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Mayor W.J. Copeland (In the Chair)

Alderman R.G. Begin Alderman D.R. Corrigan Alderman D.P. Drummond Alderman E. Nikolai

Alderman L.A. Rankin (Arrived at 7:03 p.m.) Alderman F.G. Randall

Alderman J.M. Sawicki Alderman J. Young

STAFF:

Mr. E.E. Olson, Acting Municipal Manager
Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Acting Director Engineering

Mr. A.L. Parr, Director Planning & Building Inspection Mr. J.G. Plesha, Administrative Assistant to Manager Mr. C.A. Turpin, Municipal Clerk Mrs. D.R. Comis, Deputy Municipal Clerk

#### MINUTES

The minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera" held on 1989 April 24 then came forward for adoption.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting In Camera held on 1989 April 24 be now adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### DELEGATIONS

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council:

- Amadeus Children's Choir, Board Chairman, 1989 March 29, Re: Request for financial support to attend Olympics of Choral Music Speaker - Doreen Biener
- Kathy Strenja, 1989 April 26, Re: Taxi 2. Service Speaker - Kathy Strenja

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the delegations be heard."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Alderman Rankin entered the Council Chambers at 7:03 p.m. and took his place at the Council Table.

Mrs. Doreen Biener, 9847 - 128th Street, Surrey, B.C. appeared before Council to request financial support for the Amadeus Children's Choir to attend Llangollen International Competitions in Eisteddfod, Wales. The Amadeus Children's Choir membership is made up of children from all over the Lower Mainland. The choir is divided into two groups; training and touring. The touring group which has been selected to represent Canada in Wales, will also be performing at Westminster Abbey, Canada House, B.C. House, Canterbury and in some European locations. Six children from Burnaby are members of this group.

The speaker advised that this is the first time the choir has approached public bodies for funding, but because the competition is so far away and the expense of sending 35 children plus chaperones and music personnel is so great, the support of various communities is being requested.

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI:

"THAT the request for funding assistance for the Amadeus Children's Choir be referred to the Grants and Publicity Committee for consideration."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

2. Mrs. Karen Strenja, 3670 East Pender Street, Vancouver appeared before Council to provide background information regarding Bonny's Taxi and various problems encountered by the company over the past ten years.

The speaker concluded by saying that increased competition in the form of increasing the number of available taxi licences would improve taxi service in Burnaby.

#### CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items of the Acting Municipal Manager's Report No. 32, 1989 May 01 which pertain thereto be brought forward for consideration at this time."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

1. Cruise Industry Association of B.C. Undated, Re: Request for financial contribution by way of membership for Burnaby to join the cruise industry in B.C.

An undated letter was received from the Cruise Industry Association of B.C. requesting Council pursue membership in the organization.

2. Douglas College, Chairman of the Board of Directors, 1989 April 14, Re: Invitation to attend a follow-up exchange of ideas with the College Board and community representatives regarding community resource development initiatives - 1989 May 16

A letter dated 1989 April 14 was received from Douglas College extending an invitation to Council Members and representatives of the Municipality to attend a meeting with the College Board to share ideas about better bridges between the College and its regional communities. The meeting is scheduled for 1989 May 16.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that a Public Hearing (Zoning) is scheduled for Tuesday, 1989 May 16 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

3. Multiple Sclerosis Society of Canada, B.C. Division, Coordinator of Development and Communications, 1988 December 02, Re: Request for Carnation Tag Days Campaign - 1989 May 11 to 14

A letter dated 1988 December 02 was received from the Multiple Sclerosis Society of Canada requesting permission to conduct their Annual Carnation Campaign from 1989 May 11 to 14.

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the request by the Multiple Sclerosis Society of Canada to conduct a Carnation Campaign in Burnaby from 1989 May 11 to 14 be approved."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

4. Cache Creek Landfill Legal Defence Fund, 1989 April 10, Re: Request for financial assistance to continue opposition of Cache Creek Landfill site

A letter dated 1989 April 10 was received from the Cache Creek Landfill Legal Defence Fund requesting financial assistance to continue legal efforts by the Bonaparte Indian Band and the Shuswap Indian Nation to halt dumping at the G.V.R.D. landfill at Cache Creek.

5. The Owners, Strata Council NW419, 1989
April 07, Re: Request trees, sidewalks and general areas of 2000 block Bellwood, 2000 block Springer and 5000 block Ridgelawn be maintained

A letter dated 1989 April 07 was received from the owners of 2020/2060 Bellwood in Burnaby requesting the Municipality, on an annual basis, maintain the trees, sidewalks and general areas of the 2000 block of Bellwood, 2000 block of Springer and 5000 block of Ridgelawn. The writers advise that at present, the trees are overlapping the lamp posts and obstructing the lights and the sidewalks are disappearing due to the overgrowth of shrubs and bushes.

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Director Engineering is preparing a report in response to this item of correspondence to be submitted to Council at the regular meeting on 1989 May 08.

6. Steve Mancinelli, 1989 April 22, Re: Park Improvements

A letter dated 1989 April 22 was received from Mr. Steve Mancinelli requesting Council give consideration to improvements to landscaping, new trails and tree plantings in North Burnaby.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that this letter will be considered by the Parks and Recreation Commission at its next meeting on 1989 May 03.

7. Burnaby Barracuda Swim Club, President, 1989 April 25, Re: Oppose elimination of MacPherson Outdoor Swimming Pool

A letter dated 1989 April 25 was received from the Burnaby Barracuda Swim Club expressing opposition to the elimination of MacPherson Outdoor Pool.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that the potential displacement of the MacPherson Park Pool is still being reviewed by the Municipality and the School District. As such, no decision has yet been made concerning the disposition of the pool or its possible replacement as part of the Burnaby South 2000 Project.

8. Tourism Vancouver, 1989 April 20, Re: G.V.R.D. "Info-Experts" Day

A letter dated 1989 April 20 was received from Tourism Vancouver regarding the G.V.R.D. "Info-Experts" Day. The purpose of "Info-Experts" Day is to bring together all of the G.V.R.D. InfoCentre Staff to learn about neighbouring communities and in turn teach about their own. Tourism Vancouver is proposing that one individual from each Chamber of Commerce make a presentation to all G.V.R.D. Infocentre staff regarding their particular municipality. It is requested that the focus be on transportation, special events and attractions.

Council requested that Planning Department staff work with the Burnaby Chamber of Commerce to prepare a presentation for the G.V.R.D. "Info-Experts" Day.

#### REPORTS

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND:

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

1. Family Court and Youth Justice Committee Re: Willingdon Youth Detention Centre

The Family Court and Youth Justice Committee submitted a report to Council outlining the current situation on the operations and conditions at Willingdon Youth Dentention Centre.

The Family Court and Youth Justice Committee recommended:

- 1. THAT Council support the following:
  - a) construction of a new facility to replace the current Willingdon Youth Detention Centre as soon as possible.
  - b) that the new facility have enough beds to justify high quality recreation, educational and counseling facilities.
  - c) that the new facility have a separate remand facility to segregate the resident population from those who are awaiting trial.
  - d) that during construction of the new facility, the old facility be maintained at the highest possible level.
- 2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Premier's Office, all Burnaby M.P.'s and M.L.A.'s, the Minister of State for Mainland Southwest, and Attorney General, the Solicitor General, the Lower Mainland Municipal Association and the Union of British Columbia Municipalities Executive.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendations of the Family Court and Youth Justice Committee be adopted."

The Chairman of the Family Court and Youth Justice Committee, Alderman L.A. Rankin, called upon Mr. Tom Ewasiuk, Vice Chairman of the Family Court and Youth Justice Committee to attend the podium to speak to the report and respond to questions from Council members.

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

- 2. The Acting Municipal Manager presented Report No. 32, 1989 May 01 on the matters listed following as Items 1 to 11 either providing the information shown or recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given:
  - Small Lot Development Proposal: The Public Review Process and the Next Steps

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection summarizing the results of the Small Lot Development Public Review process and recommending the next steps.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

- 1) THAT a bylaw be prepared to amend the regulations of the R4 and R5 District to allow small lot development when the block front has an existing small lot character, as described in Section 5.1 of this report.
- 2) THAT guidelines be prepared for inclusion in the R9 District so that regulations are appropriate for small lot development in comprehensive new development and redeveloping areas that have a minimum area of 2 acres (0.8 ha).
- THAT the single family development lot regulations contained in the R4 District be reviewed to determine the advisability of reducing the minimum lot area requirement to  $560 \text{ m}^2$  (6,027.99 sq. ft.) and a minimum lot width requirement to 15.0 m (49.21 ft.)
- 4) THAT a review of the bulk regulations affecting the size, shape and bulk of single family residential buildings be initiated.

# MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

Council agreed to vote separately on the recommendations:

Recommendation No. 1 CARRIED

OPPOSED: ALDERMAN BEGIN

Recommendation No. 2 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Recommendation No. 3 CARRIED

OPPOSED: ALDERMAN CORRIGAN

Recommendation No. 4 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Arising from the discussion Alderman Drummond was granted leave by Council to introduce the following motion:

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI:

"THAT the Small Lot Development Process be reviewed in 1991 February."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### 2. U.B.C.M. Resolutions

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection which presents for Council's consideration a resolution regarding Municipal authority for enactment of a Minimum Standards of Maintenance Bylaw and a resolution regarding the inclusion of the cost of parking in the rent structure for apartment buildings for submission to the U.B.C.M. at the 1989 Conference.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

- 1) THAT Council approve the submission to the U.B.C.M. of the resolution contained in section 2.0 of this report concerning the establishment of Municipal authority for creation of Minimum Standards of Maintenance By-laws.
- 2) THAT Council approve the resubmission to the U.B.C.M. of the resolution contained in section 3.0 of this report concerning the inclusion of the cost of parking in the rent structure for apartment buildings.

- 3) THAT these resolutions be referred to the Lower Mainland Municipal Association for its endorsement and submittal to the U.B.C.M.
- 4) THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the U.B.C.M., Suite 15, 1055 Shellbridge Way, Richmond, B.C. V6X 2W9

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

Council agreed to vote separately on the recommendations:

Recommendation No. 1

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Recommendation No. 2

# MOVED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: SCONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI:

"THAT Recommendation No. 2, Item No. 2, Acting Municipal Manager's Report No. 32, 1989 May 01 be **REFERRED** to Planning Department staff to pursue alternate means of meeting the objective of getting the cars off the street without removing the onus from vehicle owners and transferring it to tenants who do not own vehicles."

**DEFEATED** 

FOR: ALDERMAN SAWICKI AGAINST: ALDERMEN BEGIN,

CORRIGAN, DRUMMOND, NIKOLAI, RANDALL, RANKIN

AND YOUNG

A vote was then taken on the motion as Moved by Alderman Begin and Seconded by Alderman Randall being, "THAT Recommendation No. 2 be adopted" and same was **CARRIED** with Alderman Sawicki **OPPOSED**.

Recommendation No. 3

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Recommendation No. 4

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

3. Housing Initiatives Contained in the B.C. Government Budget Speech of March 30, 1989

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection outlining housing initiatives relevent to the Municipality contained in the Province's budget speech.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT this report be received for the information of Council.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

4. Class "D" Neighbourhood Public House Application 5901 Broadway, Liquor Licence Application No. 7/87

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection requesting Council approval to proceed with the required neighbourhood survey conducted in association with Liquor Licence Application No. 7/87.

The Acting Municipal Manager Recommended:

- 1) THAT Council approve the conducting of the required neighbourhood survey in connection with this liquor licence application.
- 2) THAT a copy of this report be sent to the applicant, Mr. Michael Pawer, and to the General Manager, Liquor Control and Licensing Branch.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

5. Building Permit Tabulation Report No. 04 from 1989 March 20 to 1989 April 16

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection providing the Building Permit Tabulation with revenue/expenditure statement for the period from 1989 March 20 to 1989 April 16.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT this report be received for information purposes.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

6. Illegal Suite Investigation Tabulation Quarterly Report No. 01 from 1989 January 01 to 1989 March 31

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection providing Council with a status report on illegal suite investigations.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT Council receive this report for information purposes.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

7. Quarterly Summary - Planning Applications First Quarter - 1989 January 01 to March 31

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection advising Council of the Planning Applications processed in the past quarter with accumulative figures for the year and comparison with the same period for the previous two years.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT the report be received for information purposes.

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

8. Public Information Regarding Transportation Planning in Metrotown

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building Inspection prepared in response to Council's request that staff examine methods to advise the public about traffic and transportation planning measures in Metrotown. The Planning Department advises that the May edition of Information Burnaby will include an additional special section devoted to transportation issues and planning in Metrotown.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT the report be received for information services.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Council requested that Planning Department Staff investigate the placement of a kiosk in Metrotown Centre, Eaton's Centre and Station Square on separate weekends to provide information on transportation plans for Metrotown to the general public.

Arising from the discussion Alderman Drummond was granted leave by Council to introduce the following motion:

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG:

"THAT Council members and Planning Department staff meet in the Metrotown area during rush hour to view traffic problems first hand and evaluate traffic patterns."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

9. Local Improvement Project 88-016 Ornamental Street Lighting on Ewart Street from Dead End West of Buller Avenue to Gilley

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director Engineering prepared in response to a request from residents of the 6100 block Ewart Street for a reduction in the local improvement project which would allow street lighting to be installed on Ewart Street, from Gilley Avenue to the west property line of 6126 on the south and 6107 on the north of Ewart Street.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

- 1) THAT the Municipal Clerk be directed to prepare a petition for a local improvement street lighting project on Ewart Street, from Gilley Avenue to the west property line of 6126 on the south and 6107 on the north of Ewart Street.
- 2) THAT Mr. Rick Mackinnon of 6158 Ewart Street, Burnaby, B.C., V5J 2X2, be provided with a copy of the report.

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

10. Marine Way/10th Avenue Connector Capital Works Bylaw

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director Engineering requesting Council authority for staff to bring down a Capital Works Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw in the amount of \$1.2 million for the acquisition of properties and construction of the Marine Way/10th Avenue Connector Road Project.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

1) THAT a Capital Works Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw in the amount of \$1.2 million be brought forward for the acquisition of properties and construction of the Marine Way/10th Avenue Connector road project.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendation of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

CARRIED
OPPOSED: ALDERMAN NIKOLAI

11. 1988 Environmental Assessment for the G.V.R.D. Refuse Incinerator

The Acting Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Chief Public Health Inspector advising Council of the first annual assessment for air emissions from the G.V.R.D. Refuse Incincerator.

The Acting Municipal Manager recommended:

- 1) THAT the Honourable Bruce Strachan, B.C. Minister responsible for the Environment be requested to:
  - a) Require the Greater Vancouver Regional District to limit the annual tonnage of refuse burned at their refuse incincerator to 210,000 tonnes per annum.
  - b) Set short term (one hour) excursion limits for air pollutants emitted from the G.V.R.D. refuse incinerator.
  - c) Require the Greater Vancouver Regional District to continue annual stack testing of their refuse incinerator for trace metals and organics (dioxins and furans).
  - d) Require the Greater Vancouver Regional District to conduct a complete Environmental Hazard Assessment (including dioxins and furans) for their incinerator's ash residue and that the results of the assessment be forwarded to our Municipality for review and comment prior to development of a long term strategy for ash disposal and utilization.
  - e) Require the Greater Vancouver Regional District to publish yearly information detailing the annual assessment of air emissions and ash characteristics for their refuse incinerator.

- 2. THAT a copy of the report be forwarded to:
  - a) The Greater Vancouver Regional District, 4330 Kingsway, Burnaby, B.C. V5H 4G8.
  - b) The Ministry of Environment, Lower Mainland Regional Headquarters, 10334 152A Street, Surrey, B.C., V3R 7P8
  - c) Ms. Dorothy Caddell, 4220 East Georgia Street, Burnaby, B.C., V5C 2T7.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted."

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT Item No. 11, Acting Municipal Manager's Report No. 32, 1989 May 01 be **AMENDED** by the addition of the following recommendation:

3. THAT a personal meeting be arranged between the Honourable Bruce Strachan, Minister of Environment, Mayor W.J. Copeland and a delegation of Council Members and staff to discuss the contents of the report."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Alderman Drummond and Seconded by Alderman Young being, "THAT the recommendations of the Acting Municipal Manager be adopted,  ${\sf AS}$  AMENDED" and same was CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT the Committee now rise and report."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The Council reconvened.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND;

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### TABLED MATTERS

1. Royal Oak Development Plan - Proposed Amendment - Rezoning Reference #4/89 (Item 12, Manager's Report No. 24, 1989 - Council 1989 March 28)

Council chose not to lift this item from the table at this time.

Rezoning Reference #4/89 - 5249, 5269, 5289, 5311, 5337, 5361 Rumble Street; 5250, 5270, 5290, 5310 and 5320 Irmin Street (Item 2 of 23, Manager's Report No. 22, 1989 - Council 1989 March 20)

Council chose not to lift this item from the table at this time.

#### BYLAWS

#### RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION

#9099

5800, 5806, 5814, 5826, 5842, 5862, 5876 Barker Avenue and 4238 Kingsway

RZ# 70/88

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG:

"THAT

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 71, 1988

#9099

Burnaby Development Cost Charges Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 3, 1989

#9190

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 3, 1989

#9191

be now reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the Corporate Seal affixed thereto."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### **ABANDONMENT**

#9151 4928 Bessborough Drive

RZ# 87/88

### MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 7, 1989

#9151

be now ABANDONED."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### NEW BUSINESS

#### Alderman Young

Alderman Young expressed concern regarding the comments and allegations made by the delegation regarding the operation of Bonny's Taxi in Burnaby.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI:

"THAT the commments made by the delegation regarding the operation of taxi services in Burnaby be **REFERRED** to the Taxi Review Committee for investigation."

Alderman Begin retired from the Council Chambers at 9:39 p.m.

CARRIED

OPPOSED: ALDERMEN RANDALL, RANKIN

AND SAWICKI

#### Alderman Corrigan

Alderman Corrigan initiated a discussion regarding the number of children permitted in residential family daycares in Burnaby.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT staff investigate the feasibility of increasing the number of children permitted in a residential family daycare in Burnaby."

Chief Public Health Inspector, Mr. G.V. Harvie attended the podium to respond to questions of Council.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Alderman Rankin retired from the Council Chambers at 9:50 p.m.

Alderman Corrigan advised that he has received complaints from residents in the area of Brentwood Mall regarding the noise of construction and the use of heavy equipment disturbing the neighbourhood.

Chief Public Health Inspector, Mr. G.V. Harvie advised Council of the requirements of the Burnaby Noise Bylaw and advised that the Health Department will investigate the complaints.

Alderman Corrigan requested that Council be advised of the outcome of the investigation.

#### His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland

Mayor Copeland requested Council grant authorization to members of the Advisory Planning Commission to attend a Short Course in Commmunity Planning at the University of B.C.

## MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL:

"THAT any member of the Advisory Planning Commission who wishes to do so be permitted to attend the Short Course in Community Planning held at the University of B.C. on 1989 May 24 to 26 and that all related expenses by paid by the Municipality."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

#### ENQUIRIES

There were no enquiries brought before Council at this time.

#### MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN:

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn"

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 9:58 p.m.

Confirmed:

Certified Correct:

DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK